WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
July 10, 2006
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Clerk Leela Vernon at 7:35 p.m. on July 10, 2006. Roll call as follows: Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps and Roger & Audrey Sharland.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2006 regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
The Public Improvement CD and General Fund CD are due to renew. Moved by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew CD's 83127 & 83125 for a period of one (1) year. Motion carried. Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Audrey Sharland took the floor and asked the board to consider paving 1 mile of Osborne Rd. This section is shared with Ingham Township and Supervisor Marshall is going to talk to them to see if this can be done. Ken Chamberlain stated his concern regarding Osborne Road. He stated his concern
We received a copy of the DEQ application for JR Sand & Gravel. We are still waiting for the permit.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report. He did his review of the gravel pit and things look ok to him. He saw nothing out of place. They are building up a berm on the SW section behind the rental house and growing trees between them and Mr. Lee's property.
E. Pete Phelps gave his report of the 06-29-06 Zoning Board meeting. Their recommendations were to act on the advice of our attorney and start working to adopt the recommended changes. (See White Oak Township Zoning Board Meeting Minutes June 29, 2006, attached)

Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Clerk Vernon declared the meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
